27 December 2010

Ms. Fahima Al Bastaki

Head of Listing and Disclosure Department
Dubai Financial Market

Dubai — United Arab Emirates

Fax: 04 331 5148

falbastaki@dfm.ae

By Fax and Email

Subject: Disclosure by Emaar regarding
the End of its Dispute with Jadawel

Dear Ms. Al Bastaki,

With reference to the requirements of the
disclosure and transparency rules and
regulations no (3) of 2000, we attach herewith
the joint statement regarding the above
captioned matter in both Arabic and English.

With kind regards

Yours sincerely,

Emaar Properties PJSC
P.0.Box 9440 Dubai
United Arab Emirates

tel 971.4.3673333
Fax 971.4.3673000

enquiry@emaar.ae

www.emaar.com
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CC: Mrs. Mariam Butti Al Suwaidi
Deputy Chief Executive Officer for Legal, Issuance
and Research Affairs
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Joint Statement Regarding the End of the Dispute between Emaar and Jadawel

Over the past months, efforts were made to reach an amicable settlement in respect to the
dispute between Jadawel International and Emaar Properties PISC, which was submitted
to the Board of Grievances in the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia.

In this respect, both companies would like to announce that the dispute has now been
resolved amicably with neither party having any claim against the other in respect of the
dispute. We would like to thank all the parties who participated in the efforts and assisted
in the achievement of this amicable settlement.
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